
The Food!
This Sunday 25 June at 8 & 10am Masses the Samoan Sunday
School is holding a SAUSAGE SIZZLE (would you like onions with
that?) alongside Cocoa Samoa…a delicious combo!

The Cooks!
The School has been running in our parish for around 50 years
and is part of the Samoan Community of St Anne's. The
Community encourages their children through the School to
learn the liturgy in both word and song, and every 2nd Sunday of
the month the School leads our singing at the 10am Mass.

Thank you Cooks!
They're also involved in wider community and cultural events
and right now are practising for a talent quest on 9 July at
Malaeola Centre, the home of the Auckland Catholic Diocese
Samoan Catholic Community Chaplaincy. Alongside the many
spiritual benefits of the School, life long friendships are formed
for both children and parents alike. Thank you Samoan Sunday
School for all that you are and do for our parish, we are blessed!

COCOA AND SAUSAGE
AFTER MASS
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Des Kiely
Fundraising Committee Convener

Send any ideas, suggestions, or feedback to
fundraise.stannes@gmail.com

Handcrafts for Winter: 
Our Knitting Group are running a craft stall next Sunday 2 July at the 8 & 10am Masses.
NOT ONLY THAT...

Raffle: 
This Sunday's 5pm Mass through to 10am Mass 2 July we're running a $5/ticket raffle with
choice of an amazing hand knitted nativity set (usual sell $200) or a handcrafted blanket,
PLUS a $50 Prezzy card thrown in.  

Please come along and support our parish groups in their fundraising efforts for our
Renewal Project. "Every effort builds our community, every dollar builds our church".

 

mailto:fundraise.stannes@gmail.com


Breaking Open The Word
every 3rd Sunday of the month
after the Sunday 5pm Mass

Temples of the Holy Spirit 
Prayer Group
Every Monday 7pm
In the lounge - contact Serena

Christian Meditation Group
Every Tuesday 7pm-8pm, 
in the chapel
Contact Grace Switzer 
027 250 7206

Knitting Group
1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays of the
month
10am-12pm, Church Lounge

Legion of Mary Senior Meeting
Every Tuesday
6.30-8pm, Church Lounge

Divine Mercy Prayer Group
Every Wednesday
6.30-8.30pm, Chapel

Indoor Bowls
Every Wednesday
7:30pm, Hall
Contact Bev 267 2026

Legion of Mary Junior Meeting
Every Friday
5-6pm, Church Lounge

Tongan Sunday School (ECL)
Every Sunday
11am, Church Hall

Samoan Sunday School
Every Sunday
8:30-9:30am, Church Hall

Māori: 4th Sunday of
every month at 11.30am 
Samoan: 3rd Sunday of
odd months at 12pm. 

Saturday after 8am
Mass 
Saturday 4-5pm in the
hall

PARISH OFFICE CONTACT

sanele.poluleuligaga@yahoo.com.au
027 2673210

Deacon Sanele Poluleuligaga

Fr Kevin Murphy sm
kevin.murphy@logos.org.nz 

Fr Peter McAfee sm
Please contact the church office 

09 266 5826
manurewacatholic.org.nz
frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com
St. Anne's Catholic Church Manurewa
@stannesparishmanurewa

TUES, THURS-FRI 9am - 3pm
CLOSED WEDNESDAY

Fr. Carl Telford sm
Please contact the church office

RECONCILIATION

PREVIOUS OFFERINGS
May Offerings: $46 641.87
April Offerings: $36 213.48

MARRIAGE PREPARATION
Can be undertaken six
months in advance. Call the
parish office today.

Enrolling your child at a Catholic
school? For a preference
certificate please contact the
office. Processing times can vary
so don't delay!

Enrol your 0 - 6 year old child for
baptism. You will need to attend
two classes before the ceremony
can be booked. Contact the office
for details.

BAPTISMS

PREFERENCE FORMS

THINKING OF CATHOLICISM?
Or do you know someone who is
interested in our Catholic Faith?
RCIA is for you. Contact Therese
Lautua, 021 263 6812.

REGULAR EVENTS

ST ANNE'S
MASS TIMES

Monday 12:05pm
Liturgy of the Word
with Holy Communion
Tues  - Thurs 12.05pm
Mass
Friday 9am Mass
Saturday 8am Mass

SUNDAY MASSES:
Saturday Vigil 5.30pm
Sunday 8am, 10am and
5pm

OCCASIONAL MASSES:

WEEKDAY MASSES:

ST ANNE'S 2023
CALENDAR Pencil these

dates into
your diary &

stay involved
with our
Parish.
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JULY
2nd: Craft Stall run by Knitting Group
8am & 10am Mass
4th: Knitting Group 10-12pm
9th: Confirmation 
16th: Samoan Mass 12pm
16th: First Holy Communion
18th: Knitting Group 10-12pm
23rd: Maori Mass 11:30am 
30th: St Anne's Feast Day!

JUNE
25th: Sausage Sizzle by Samoan
Sunday School 8am & 10am Mass
25th: Maori Mass 11:30am

AED Training
There is AED (aka defibrillator)
training on Thursday, 29th
June at 2pm in the church
lounge.

There are limited spaces available but if you are
interested and are at Mass regularly, please
contact the Parish Office to book in.  It goes
from 2pm to 3:30pm and will be in the lounge.

 Welcome back to Foa!
 
 

St Anne's Gardens

School Holidays = Service
Hours

Please join the
admin team in
welcoming back Foa
into the office! Foa
is our new
receptionist and is
fast becoming
settled into the role.

Our gardens now have a
gardener! Etevise Gafoi
has extended her
portfolio to include
caretaking and
maintenance of the
gardens. Her heart is to
serve at St Anne's!

We are moving into the last week of the
term and we know our kaiako at St Anne's
Primary work tirelessly so keep them in
your prayers. For any children looking for
service hours, please contact    

We had over 100 applications for the role
and after plenty of phone screenings, many
interviews and quite some deliberation, we
were happy to have Foa accept the role.

Currently the office is still closed on
Mondays and Wednesdays, otherwise you
can find Foa at the front desk Tuesday,
Thursday and Friday from 9am - 3pm.

frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com

To all our volunteers that have their own
garden patch, nothing will change for you
and we love your heart to serve at St
Anne's!

https://manurewacatholic.org.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/stannesparishmanurewa/
https://www.instagram.com/stannesparishmanurewa/?hl=en
mailto:frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com


SUNDAY READINGS

Pray
PARISHIONERS

FOR OUR

From the very beginnings of our Parish, Māori hapori whenua have walked
alongside us in all our liturgies and activities. Names such as Pat Te
Awhitu a teacher for many years at St Anne's School, Joe & Bella Harris
remembered as part our Christian Family Living Group, Doug Tepania, Toia
Lucas, and Waina Emery recalled.
 In 1991 The Sisters of Compassion were given the mandate by Bishop
Dennis Browne and Father Henare Tate for Maori Pastoral Care with Mrs
Agnes Beach a constant companion and guide of Sr Rosalie in the support
of her work and assisting her in things Māori. 

On December 1991 the parish Marae was opened. A classroom moved
from Weymouth Rd property. Bishop Max Takaura Mariu visited for Māori
Mass, March 1992. Planning in 1985 for our current church records that
"consideration must be given to the ethnicity of the parish community with
it's cultural diversity."  

In 1983 the pataka (storehouse for food) was created around our
tabernacle, highlighting the Year of Indigenous People. On top a carving of
a wooden cross depicting the Trinity -  representing God the Father, God the
Son, and God the Holy Spirit :: 12 paua-shell eyes (6 on each side)
seemingly representing the 12 apostles...
 One could say one side holds the three baskets of knowledge handed
down to the apostles to enhance their Language and knowledge.

Māori community Mass is on the 4th Sunday of the month at 11.30 am

Kia Kaha St. Annes!

RECENTLY DECEASED

Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary
Time

2nd July 2023
2 Kings 4:8-11, 14-16a

Psalms 89:2-3, 16-17, 18-19
Romans 6:3-4, 8-11
Matthew 10:37-42

25th June 2023
Jeremiah 20:10-13

Psalms 69:8-10, 14, 17, 33-35
Romans 5:12-15

Matthew 10:26-33
 
 

Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary
Time

BIRTHDAY BLESSINGS

THE SICK

Fotulafai Chungsum, Phong
Lan, Su'a Pese, Alan Taylor.

Malia Filimaua, Edward
Clements 

If you would like to send someone a special
birthday shout out in the bulletin, please
contact the office.

IN OUR PARISH

Frances Mazur looks back...
T A N G A T A  W H E N U AT A N G A T A  W H E N U A

Michelle Scorringe, Vivien Ryan,
Luapene Mauia, Atu Emelio,
Victoria Uhatafe, Rena Tekanene,
Melesela Muller, Jax Simon Lal,
Jana Salesulu, Lagi Mika, Salu
Alosio, Musumuliaga Ioane,
Evamilahn Pio, Doreen Lightfoot,
Pelemoni Mika, Carmela
Maplesden, Eteline Tau, Marlene
Nand, Sepiuta Falekaonom, Vera
Vuna, Setailoto Kalapu Levi,
Derick Daniel Padappackal, Onree
Kolo,

 The connection with Manurewa goes
back to the Māori Legion of Mary
about 1958 with Mill Hill priest Fr
Haring, the Māori Missioner for
Manurewa and South Auckland.
Masses were celebrated monthly,
shared successively by Fathers
Haring, Van Enckevoort and Tate.
In the 1960’s a Māori/Pakeha
Committee formed for fundraising
towards Te Unga Waka in Epsom,
Auckland. Concerts, Queen Carnivals
and Housie evenings were popular,
the Housie organised by Mrs Ada
Daniels..
One particular concert long
remembered by many, was the
performance of a very young talented
soprano Kiri Te Kanawa, on the verge
of her international singing career -
how blest we were.. what a treat!
 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/psalms/69?8
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/psalms/69?8
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/ezekiel/37?12


OR TO LEAVE A STRICTLY
CONFIDENTIAL MESSAGE, CALL
2665826 OPT 9. ONLY TINA HAS
ACCESS TO THIS MAILBOX SO YOU
CAN REST ASSURED YOUR MESSAGE
WILL BE HELD IN THE STRICTEST
MEANS. THIS RESPONSIBILITY IS
FOLLOWED WITH ASSISTANCE FROM
THE DIOCESAN SAFEGUARDING

COORDINATOR, LISA-MAY GRAY AND
THE DIOCESAN PEOPLE AND SUPPORT

MANAGER, LEANNE KILGOUR.

SAFEGUARDING
COMPLAINTS AND CONCERNS:

(Strictly Confidential) For any
feedback, complaints and concerns.

Your first point of contact for this
Parish is Tina Pakipaki:

opsmanager.stannes@gmail.com

DEVELOPING A
CULTURE OF
SAFEGUARDING

 
The Catholic Church in

Aotearoa New Zealand is
striving towards a culture of
safeguarding where all are
safe from harm and abuse
and where every person is

encouraged and enabled to
enjoy the fullness of life in
Jesus Christ through the

prayerful, caring, nurturing,
supportive and protective

endeavours of the Catholic
community, both individually

and collectively.

COMMITTEES, GROUPS, & MANAGEMENT

A L T A R  S E R V E R ,  C O M M E N T A T O R ,  L E C T O R  A N D  S P E C I A L  M I N I S T E R  R O S T E R

Finance - Meg Goodman, 267 6177, michaelfg@xtra.co.nz
Fundraising - Des Kiely, 0272221672, fundraise.stannes@gmail.com
Liturgy - Philip Cortesi, 266 4079, pjcortesi@hotmail.com
Rosters - Philip Cortesi, 266 4079, pjcortesi@hotmail.com
Music - Rose Lamont, 0275845548, rosemarielamo@gmail.com
Hospitality - Tina Shore, 266 7699, 027 440 4563
Events - Christabel Edwards, 021 875 956, christabel.edwards@gmail.com
S.V.D.P Conference - Antonette Fletcher, 0212603917
St Vincent de Paul Shop - 4 Station Road, Manurewa (09) 267 4581
Altar Servers - Tyndale (Tee) Fiso, tyndalef@gmail.com,
0226599361/0210353917
Knitting Group - Tina Shore, 027 440 4563 or 266 7699
Indoor Bowls - Bev Glass 267 2026

Private Houses - Coordinator Amy
Verissimo, 029 264 2102,
stannes.sick@gmail.com
Rest Homes -Coordinator Joseph Tucker,
021 037 0363, stannes.circ@gmail.com

Māori - Eddie Hita, 027 279 9556
Samoan - Sala Sefo Tevaga, 0211791406
Tongan - 'Etuate Manu, 021 183 2334,
etuate.manu@hotmail.co.nz
Tongan Sunday School - Kaifa Fatongiatau,
021 169 3630, kai4to@gmail.com
Samoan Sunday School - Taua'aletoa
Malaetele, 022 043 0637
Tokelauan - Matt Ineleo, 022 326 6139,
ineleom@gmail.com
Fijian - Chermayne Raega, 021 167 9230

Couples for Christ - Glen Cunningham,
027 800 0050
Divine Mercy - Pesi Tuala, 027 256 1955,
bessietuala@hotmail.com
Legion of Mary - Malia Faafoi, 021 028
20142
Temples of the Holy Spirit - Serena
Rouse, 269 6353 or 027 322 3540
Sacramental Prog. - Andrew Malele,
021 023 90935,
stannesacrament@gmail.com
RCIA Prog. - Therese Lautua, 
021 263 6812
Baptisms - Church office 266 5826,
frontdesk.stannes@gmail.com, 

CULTURAL GROUP REPRESENTATIVES

Donation Receipts
If you haven't received your

donation receipt or your
envelopes, please contact the

office.

WHY IS THE NEW BANK ACCOUNT
TAKING SO LONG?

 

It's taking a long time to set up because
we want the impact to be as low as
possible for our parishioners. Until then,
keep using 
02-0100-0120974-008 - this account is
still very safe and secure.

COMMUNION TO THE SICKPRAYER AND CATHOLIC LIVING
GROUPS
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The Auckland Diocese is
one the banks oldest

customers and we have
many specific needs. We

are like no other customer
the bank has

MASS ROSTERS
The new Mass rosters are now in the
folders in the atrium. This round takes us
from 3/4 June through to 16/17
September. Please take a copy of the
roster you are on.
Our thanks go to Diana Heke-Baice for
her invaluable work in typing up the
rosters ready for printing.
If for any reason you cannot fulfil your
ministry on a particular date, please
arrange for a replacement from the
contact list on the back of the roster.
Alternatively, please contact Philip Cortesi 
(Ph 021632944 or 2664079), so another
minister can be organised.
Many thanks.
Philip Cortesi- Liturgy Committee

mailto:fundraise.stannes@gmail.com
mailto:Email%3Atyndalef@gmail.com
mailto:taua.malaetele@pacifichomecare.org.nz
mailto:ineleom@gmail.com
https://go.xero.com/Bank/BankTransactions.aspx?accountId=4EF35C2EA01E4BC5837152071125BBA5

